

NEWSLETTER No.255 - October 2023

### **CONTACT DETAILS:**

Parish Clerk, Laura Lloyd Telephone: 07891 551 851

Email: easthagbourneparishcouncil@gmail.com

#### PARKING IN THE PARISH COUNCIL CAR PARK

The car park next to the village hall is owned and managed by the Parish Council.



Please click <u>here</u> to view the Car Park Management document on the village website, which covers the car park terms of use. The Car Park is for the general use of the community, including church, village hall, school, and village events, but not for residential parking.

Recently, concerns have been raised relating to accessibility for the disabled parking spaces.



There are 3 spaces clearly marked for disabled parking and it is crucial that all users of the car park ensure that these are kept clear for use by Blue Badge holders, some of whom are school parents and need to use the spaces at peak times.

It is noted that the car park can get very busy but this is not an acceptable reason to use or block access to the disabled parking at any time.

This is an ongoing issue and the Parish Council appreciates the efforts made by both preschool and school staff to increase awareness of this issue and encourage considerate parking.



## CHAIRMAN'S SURGERY - Friday 6th October

lain Duff will be at the Fleur de Lys from 5.00 to 6.30pm to welcome any residents with concerns or queries relating to matters in the parish.



#### ADDITIONAL SUPPORT AVAILABLE

Cost Of Living Crisis An SODC page with a range of advice and support can be found <a href="mailto:here">here</a>
The Community Hub can assist with isolation and financial help. Details can be found <a href="mailto:here">here</a>
Hagbourne Charities — <a href="mailto:hagbourne.charities@gmail.com">hagbourne.charities@gmail.com</a> or 01235 814024

**East and West Hagbourne Fund –** Contact David Stainthorp on 07711 802887 or email <a href="mailto:hagbournevillagefund@gmail.com">hagbournevillagefund@gmail.com</a>

Coronavirus Community Support Group - easthagbournecovid19@gmail.com or 07568 395228



#### **DEFIBRILLATORS**

The village defibrillators are available 24/7 at the following locations:

Outside the Village Shop at 114 New Road

**Hagbourne Village Hall** (next to the main entrance)

Hagbourne Bowls Club on The Croft (defibrillator is wall mounted outside the gate)

In an emergency, call 999 – they will give you the access code.



## **USEFUL INFORMATION**

<u>https://www.fixmystreet.com/</u> for reporting a wide variety of issues from potholes to fly tipping.
<u>https://publicrightsofway.oxfordshire.gov.uk/standardmap.aspx</u> can be used to report an issue with a countryside path or public right of way.

https://www.southoxon.gov.uk/south-oxfordshire-district-council/recycling-rubbish-and-waste for information on waste services and reporting missed bin collections.

Get the **Binzone** app on your mobile to receive notifications of bin services in East Hagbourne <a href="https://one.network/">https://one.network/</a> for checking roadworks in the area

Planning applications received since the last newsletter:

None

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 12th October 2023 at The Pavilion, Great Mead.

All Council meetings are open to the public and we welcome your participation.

Agendas and Minutes of previous meetings are published at <a href="https://www.easthagbourne.net">www.easthagbourne.net</a>

# **Football in East Hagbourne**

Hagbourne United Football Club are looking for new players to play in the North Berks league divisions 4 & 5. The Club currently fields two men's teams for age 16+, but will be pleased to hear from players of all ages and abilities.

Contact John Symonds at jesymonds29@gmail.com or call 07831 714 076.